
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Delhi Electricity Regulatory Commission 

Viniyamak Bhavan, C-Block, Shivalik, Malviya Nagar, New Delhi – 110 017 
 

 

F.17(44)/Engg./DERC/2013-14/PGC/3978 
 

 
In the matter of : 
 

Notification of Laboratory for testing of tampered meter under 
Delhi Electricity Regulatory Commission (Supply Code and 

Performance Standards) Regulations, 2017 
 

 
Corrigendum 

 

(Date of Order: 30.11.2018) 
 

1. The Commission vide its Order dated 05.09.2018 in exercise of the powers 

conferred by Regulation 32(8) of Delhi Electricity Regulatory Commission (Supply 

Code and Performance Standards) Regulations, 2017, has notified Electronics 

Regional Test Laboratory (North), S-Block, Okhla Industrial Area, Phase-II, New 

Delhi- 110020, as laboratory for carrying out testing of suspected tampered meter, 

as finalized by Public Grievances Cell, Department of Power, Government of NCT of 

Delhi. 

 

2. The Commission received a letter No. GNCTD/PGC/Power/603 dated 

08.10.2018 from Public Grievances Cell, Power Department, GoNCTD forwarding 

the letter dated 27.9.2018 of ERTL on the certain issues raised on DERC notification 

dated 05.09.2018. Accordingly, the Order dated 05.09.2018 is modified as under: 

 

3. Para 3(7) of Order dated 05.09.2018 shall be read as under:- 

 

A technical officer of Public Grievances Cell, Department of Power, 

Government of NCT of Delhi shall be positioned in Electronics Regional Test 

Laboratory (North), who shall be associated with the testing of tampered 

meter and shall jointly sign the test report.  

 
 

 
Sd/- 

 (Justice S. S. Chauhan) 
Chairperson 


